
 
IOTC Board Meeting — June 11, 2024 
12 p.m. — Fitness Center 
 
Tennis members who want to receive IOTC information 
via email can contact secretary@IronOaksTennis.net  
or use the ‘Contact Us’ button on the club website.  
Please be sure to check your promotions and/or spam 
folders for email as it is sometimes routed there. 

 
Officers Attending: Christopher Berry (President), Sandy Traylor (Treasurer), D.D. Kullman (Secretary), 
Kristina Traylor (Tennis Play Director) 
 
Also in attendance: Molly Bergesen, Judy Gahide (Play It Forward) 
 
Call to Order at 12 p.m. — Quorum is present 
 
Old Business: 

• May board minutes were approved as written. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Treasurer (Sandy Traylor) 

• Reported that financials are up to date, balanced and in good order.  

• Reported some challenges with Bill Pay. Sandy will write checks moving forward. 
 

Communications (CJ reporting for Carole Rockland) 

• Bradshaw/Neu Tournament email needs to be amended to clarify that Cottonwood members do 
pay to play. CJ to gather correct information and have Dick re-blast it out. 

• Kristina to contact Cottonwood/Palo Verde to see if they’re willing to register website-averse 
players. 
 

Membership (CJ reporting for Edith Tanniru) 

• 307 current members 

• Added one new member in May 
 
Facilities (CJ for Mike Davin) 

• CJ to ask Jeff to request that the HOA paint the east/west step walls and get it on the capital 
budget schedule. 

• Reported Ironwood courts to be resurfaced this summer. Paid through the Reserve Fund. 

• CJ to ask Jeff for the Reserve Fund plan for tennis assets. 

• CJ to ask Jeff about the court cleaning schedule (bird droppings) 

• Kristina reported water fountains are not working properly 
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Events (Kristina Traylor) 

• Pancake Breakfast — Saturday, June 29, 2024, from 8:30 – 10 am 
- Kristina reported eblast and signup sheet are done 
- Molly needs assistance getting griddles down from shelves to check to see if they’re working 

properly 
- Event cost is anticipated to be less than $500. Board approved the budget. 

• Serve & Sip — Friday, August 23, 2024 
- Kristina and DD to plan event 

• Clothing Sale — Pickleball is handling the event. IOTC supports.  
- Board discussed the idea of doing the sale as a joint venture. CJ to ask Joe about this after 

the sale. 

• End of Year Potluck — CJ reserved Poolside through Carolyn Robertson for Sunday, April 6, 2025, 
from 4 – 6:30 pm 

• Play It Forward — Saturday, March 29, 2025 
- Judy talked to golf about participating. Need 72 people to play. Judy will talk to golf groups 

to invite participation. 
- Judy is sending letters to Intel and the Greater Sun Lakes Foundation to secure their support 

 
Masters Tennis (DD Kullman) 

• Per Tony Simonelli, Masters Tennis is on hiatus until September 
 

 
Next Regularly Scheduled Meeting: TBD, at noon in the Oakwood Library. 
 
### 


